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DUKINFIELD GROUP NEWS

February 2010
December Meeting and Last Months’ Cancellation
I think our December Meeting proved very successful, very hard work for Pat and Doris heating up the potato pie in the small oven.  I can’t thank them enough.  We’ll probably be expecting the same next Christmas!!  At the same time about seven or eight of our members told some lovely stories about a family heirloom or a particular piece of information, which led them on their search and where it eventually led to.  Thanks to all who contributed.  Like lots of events in January this year our meeting had to be cancelled snow! snow! and more snow.  George Redmonds who was due to speak only does talks in December and January, but has kindly agreed to come back on 8th December this year.  He is a national expert on all sorts of names, Christian, surname and place etc, so put this in your diary now.
Events:
The Family History Society of Cheshire’s Annual Fair at Northwich this Saturday 20th February at the Memorial Hall 10am – 4.pm.  I have a copy of the floor plan if anyone wants to have a look who’ll be there.  This is always a successful event.
Saturday 13th March the Oldham Group of the Manchester & Lancs FHS is having a talk by John Wood from 2.00pm at: Education Suite Gallery Oldham Greaves St Oldham
Military Research on the National Archives Website - How to use the National Archives website resources to research military personnel. An insider giving expert tips and short cuts. John is a senior member of staff at the National Archives and knows the ins and outs of the website.

Tameside BMD Project:

Added 8th December 2009 - 10,568 for Tameside, registers at Tameside (1974-1991)
Added 5th February 2010 - 9,982 for Ashton under Lyne Civil Marriage, registers at Tameside (1981-1993)
Manchester Central Library Closure:

Under a £150 million plan to refurbish the Library, Town Hall and Annexe, The library is due to close and will not re-open until 2013.  One million books will go down the Cheshire Salt mines.  There will be a phased shut down with the archives closing next week.  The Library will  finally close in June and the theatre will never re-open, but could relocate to the historic Theatre Royal.  Temporary Library and Archives will relocate to Elliott House on Deansgate and should open towards the end of June.  A fuller story is on-line on the Manchester Evening News webpage, sorry it’s a long address, but you could GOOGLE to find it:
http://www.manchestereveningnews.co.uk/news/s/1190824_a_million_library_books_to_be_sent_down_the_mines
Programme for 2009-10

10 March – Peter Park – For Better for Worse

14 April – Sid Calverton – The Lancashire Cotton Famine in Dialect
12 May – Mike Nevelle – The History of Your House
9 June – Sandra McLaren – An Irish Family’s Journey
14 July – Annual Visit TBA
Meetings are held in the Old Chapel schoolrooms, Old Road, Dukinfield, on the second Wednesday of each month (except August), starting at 7.00 pm. £1.50 for members and £2.00 for non members, tea and coffee on arrival. Please email me with any items for the newsletter: gayjoliver@aol.com 
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